
IN BOARD OF SUDBURY SELECTMEN 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 21, 2010 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
(9:39 P.M - 9:43P.M.) 

 
 
Present:  Chairman John C. Drobinski, Vice-Chairman Lawrence W. O'Brien, Selectman Robert C. Haarde 
and Town Manager Maureen Valente  
 
Discretionary Fund - Expenditures 
 
     The Board was previously provided with a listing of residents, deemed in need by the Town Social 
Worker and local agencies, for consideration of receiving a monetary holiday gift.  Town Manager Valente 
provided a brief explanation of the process used by Town Social Worker Martha Lynn and representatives 
from Sudbury’s Council on Aging, local clergy and Sudbury’s Veterans’ Agent to determine residents who 
are experiencing financial difficulties.  She stated that HopeSudbury provided a one-time donation to 
supplement the Town’s nearly depleted resources this year, and thus the list for consideration by the Board  
is smaller than usual.   
 
     Chairman Drobinski stated the list in previous years has been much longer and that Sudbury has citizens 
who are in need of this help.  Thus, he recommended approval of the expenditures and emphasized that the 
list should be kept confidential.     
    
     It was on motion unanimously 
 
VOTED:  As Co-Trustees of Town Trust Funds, to approve expenditures from the Discretionary Fund as 
presented and as further recommended by the Community Social Workers. 
 
     There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:43 p.m. 
     

Attest:________________________________ 
      Maureen G. Valente 

       Town Manager-Clerk 
 
 


